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H.B. 2073, H.D. 1 
 
RELATING TO MEMORIALS 
 

Chair Ige and members of the Committee, thank you for the opportunity to submit written 

testimony on H.B. 2073, H.D. 1.    

The Department of Accounting and General Services supports H.B. 2073, H.D. 1 and will 

work collaboratively with the Office of Veterans’ Services and other interested parties to 

effectuate the purpose of this measure. 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit written testimony on this matter. 
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March 25, 2014 
 
 
Chair Ige, Vice Chair Kidani, and the Members of the Senate Committee on Ways and Means. 
 
I am Major General Darryll D. M. Wong, Adjutant General and Director of State Civil Defense. 
I am testifying in SUPPORT of House Bill 2073 House Draft 1. 
 
This measure will fund the planning, design, and construction of a Hawaii Gulf War Memorial.  
 
The memorial will honor the sacrifices and contributions of veterans from Hawaii who served in 
the Persian Gulf War, Operation Desert Storm, Operation Iraqi Freedom, Operation New Dawn, 
and Operation Enduring Freedom, and service members who engaged in the Global War on 
Terrorism, Homeland Defense, and Operation Noble Eagle.  The Hawaii State Veterans 
Cemetery in Kaneohe will be the location of the memorial.  State veterans' cemeteries statewide 
will have replicas of the memorial. 
 
This memorial has the support of the Advisory Board on Veterans' Services and veterans 
groups. This appropriation will allow the process toward the Hawaii Gulf War Memorial to 
continue. 
 
Thank you for allowing me to testify in SUPPORT of HB 2073 House Draft 1. 
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Testimony on House Bill 2073 HD2, RELATING TO MEMORIALS 

 
 

Good morning Chair David Ige and Vice Chair Michelle Kidani and members of 
the 

Committee on Ways and Means. 
 
I strongly support HB 2073, HD2, which appropriates funds for the planning, 
design, and construction of a Hawaii Gulf War Memorial to be located at the 
Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery in Kaneohe, on the island of Oahu and replicas of 
the memorial to be located at state veterans’ cemeteries statewide.  I was selected 
and served as a member of the Task Force which sought to determine the need and 
placement of this memorial.  We met and a committee received public testimony 
and published and received comment through the use of a statewide survey.  The 
results were presented to the legislature as a report.  In short the Task Force found 
that these was sentiment for such a memorial, that the memorial should include the 
names and other information about the military members honored on the memorial 
and that placement of the memorial in the Hawaii State Veterans Cemetery was 
appropriate provided that replicas be placed within Neighbor Island Veteran 
Cemeteries. 
 
Based upon public input and the need to complete the memorials the request for 
five million dollars appears reasonable. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony in support of this measure.   
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Thomas Smyth
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HB 2074 Relating to Veterans   

[bookmark: _GoBack]Chair Ige, Vice Chair Kidani and Committee Members 

Our chapter of 500 retired and currently serving officers of the Uniformed Services strongly support HB 2074.  This important bill would allow issuance of General Obligation Bonds for construction of a veteran’s Long-term Care Facility if federal funds are also provided.

We look forward to the opening of this important and much needed care program. With more and more veterans growing older and with many afflicted with PTSD and other mental illnesses, there is a very strong need for such a facility. Unfortunately Hawaii has a significant shortage of long-term care facilities across the state.  This measure would allow a needed facility to be built and might well induce federal funding, not now available.  

More and more of the increasing number of veterans, especially those who have served in the recent ongoing conflicts in the Middle East, are in need of these services.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide this testimony.
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